Response of Foxconn to the report issued by a coalition of Chinese NGOs, led by Friends of Nature, Institute of Public and Environmental Affairs (IPE) and Green Beagle, alleging that it uses suppliers who pollute local water bodies with heavy metals
On 30 June 2010 Business & Human Rights Resource Centre invited Foxconn to respond to a 5 June update by a coalition of Chinese NGOs, which stated that Foxconn was one of three companies that had sent an “insubstantial response” to its 24 April 2010 report, “The IT Industry Has a Critical Duty to Prevent Heavy Metal Pollution.”  

In response, Foxconn sent the following statement to Business & Human Rights Resource Centre:
13 July 2010

Dear Joanne:

Thanks for your concern about our response to China Environmental NGOs. 

Actually, we have been keeping dialogue and discussion with their representative in Beijing closely. We have also mentioned your name and organization to them upon receiving your mail in the very beginning. However, our contact in those NGOs doesn't know your organization and has not heard your name before. That's why we did not reply you immediately. Below are some points we have communicated with them for your reference: 

1. Unlike the other 28 "IT brand name companies" in NGOs' watching list, Foxconn is a contract manufacturer who makes 3C products from customers' consigned (direct) materials mostly. We are in the same supply chain level with those 9 listed suppliers and we might have no position to ask those suppliers improving their situation in most cases. However, since we are the largest contract manufacturer of 3C products in the world, we will take the leadership in the whole IT supply chain without any hesitation. We are vowed to make ourselves the role model of the whole IT supply chain in China, and ask our own suppliers to follow us.
2. Foxconn has a specific supplier management system and a dedicated audit team to audit our suppliers. 

The related information above has publicly disclosed in our SER annual report. You are welcomed to download it from "www.foxconn.com". Please go to the related chapters at the chapter 4: Environmental Management, the chapter 6: Supplier Chain SER Management). 

Thanks again for your enthusiasm to promote the Environmental Protection in China. Regarding this topic, we will still dialogue with those China NGOs directly, without the need of the help from the 3rd party. If there is any other topic we can develop with your esteemed organization, please feel free to let us know. 

Sincerely Yours, 
Ron R.T. Horng
Foxconn Global Social & Environmental Responsibility Committee (FGSC)
Foxconn Technology Group
